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Objective of this Event: 

The Parent – Teacher Meeting is essential for building strong collaboration between wards’ parents and teacher to enhance 

the students’ growth.  These is the forum to discuss about the students’ academic performance, extra-curricular activities, 

behaviour, and challenges. 

Summary of the Event: 

The Department of Computer Science & Engineering organized a Parent- Teacher Meeting on 23.11.2024 from 02.00 PM to 

05.00 PM at Seminar Hall – B.  The meeting started by 02.00 PM.  Dr. K. Sudhakar, Sr. Assistant Professor, Dept. of CSE 

delivered the welcome address and highlighted the importance of Parent – Teacher Meeting & its benefits.  Dr. M. Sreedevi, 

Professor & Head, Dept. of CSE welcomed the parents and highlighted the department strengths and recent activities in the 

department.  She suggested to interact their wards’ mentor frequently to know the academic performance. Then, Dr. P. 

Ramanathan, Vice-Principal – Academics delivered the inaugural address and highlighted the current trends in the industry 

and importance of placement. 

Some points discussed in the meeting are: 

• Appreciated the academic toppers in the AY: 2023 – 24. 

• Appreciated the students who are having more than 95% attendance in the AY: 2023 – 24. 

• Appreciated the students who published articles in Conference/Journals. 

• Appreciated the students who performed well in coding platforms like LeetCode, HackerRank, etc. 

• Appreciated the students who have initiated the start-up companies (Entrepreneurs). 

• Informed to every parent about the importance of placement training and activities. 

• Informed the importance of Codetantra portal for placements. 

Parents’ Feedback on the meeting: 

• Insisted to take some necessary steps to improve communication. 

• Suggested to conduct Parent – Teacher Meeting every semester. 

Outcome of the Meeting: 

• The wards’ parents were aware about the students’ performance in the college. 

• The parents were actively involved to identify the strategies to improve the students’ performance. 

• The parents learned about the facilities provided for the students in the college 

Finally, the vote of thanks was given by Mr. G. Muthugurunathan, Assistant Professor, Dept. of CSE.  On behalf of the Dept. 

of CSE faculty members, he expressed his thanks to the Management, Principal, Vice Principals, Parents and the students 

who made this event a grand success. 


